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The meeting was called to order by Connie Hoffpauir at 6:00pm. 
 
Board Members in attendance: Connie Hoffpauir, Bill Willis, Matt Trahan and Bill 
Sommers.  
 
In attendance: William Wilcox, Krystan Statum, and Toni Wilcox 
 
Prayer/Pledge: Prayer was led by Bill Willis; followed by the Pledge of Allegiance by 
board members.  
 
Previous Meeting Minutes: Minutes for May 19th, 2025, meetings were presented to 
the Board.  
Bill Willis made a motion to accept May 19th, 2025, minutes. Seconded, by Matt Trahan. 
Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Treasurers Report: Krystan presented the Board with the Year-to-Date budget reports. 
Capital Account 773 was $2,110,724.56. Community Center Maintenance budget 774 
was $4,560,072.39. Senior Center account 775 stood at $807,935.28. 
 
Committee Reports: 
Park: Toni informed the Board that nominations are now open for Moss Bluff Little 
League Board positions for the upcoming season. Elections will be held on July 16, 
2025. Despite the weather, the Battle in the Bluff event was a success. The Red, White, 
& Boom celebration is scheduled for Thursday, July 3, 2025, at the Main Complex. 
Planning is underway to address site layout, security, and traffic logistics. 

Senior Center: On May 30th, the Moss Bluff Senior Center held its monthly birthday 
meal, marking the first one hosted in the facility since renovations & repairs were 
completed. The Center reported that more than 100 guests attended the celebration. 

Capital Planning: Bill W. provided an update on the wetlands at the Jones Road 
Complex. He reported that there has not been any new update from the Lafayette office, 
but Bill did speak with them today and it was stated again, that the report has not been 
finalized yet, but indications look to be in our favor that the findings will release the 
land for unrestricted use. We do have to have that report before we can make any 
decisions. 

Old Business:  
FEMA/Hurricane Laura and Delta: Bill W. provided the Board with an update on FEMA-
related matters. HGA has submitted the revised Detailed Damage Description (DDD) for 
the stadium lighting project and is awaiting FEMA response.  
Commissioner’s Comments: The next regular meeting for the Board of Commissioners 
for the Community Center and Playground District 4 of Ward 1 is scheduled to be held 
Monday, July 21st, 2025, 6:00PM in an open-air conference room.  
Bill Sommers made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Matt Trahan. Motion 
passed unanimously. 6:20PM 
Minutes recorded and reported by Krystan Statum. 


